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ITEM 8.01 OTHER EVENTS. 
 
     Equity LifeStyle Properties, Inc. (NYSE: ELS) announced updated disclosure 
related to its 2004 year-end press release. 
 
     On November 12, 2004, the Company received a comment letter from the 
Securities and Exchange Commission ("SEC") related to its Form 10-K filing for 
the year ended December 31, 2003, and Form 8-K filings for 2004. On December 10, 
2004, the Company submitted a response to the comments. On February 24, 2005, 
the Company received an additional comment letter with four remaining comments. 
Three of the comments related to accounting policies used by the Company and one 
comment related to an 8-K filing made during 2004 in connection with an 
acquisition. 
 
     On January 24, 2005, the Company issued its press release containing its 
results of operations for the year ended December 31, 2004. As a result of the 
additional comments received subsequent to its earnings release and due to an 
upcoming analyst conference to be attended by the Company's management, the 
Company wishes to update the disclosure of its 2004 earnings release to take 
into account the comments still outstanding with respect to its accounting 
policies. The Company intends to provide a written response in support of its 
accounting policies to the SEC and is hopeful that a resolution of the matter 
can be achieved by the March 15, 2005 filing date for its Form 10-K for the year 
ended December 31, 2004. As some of these issues are complex and involve 
interpretation and subjective analysis, the Company believes it appropriate to 
disclose the nature of the accounting issues while it carefully considers the 
SEC staff's comments and, at the same time, is able to discuss its business with 
shareholders and analysts. During the relevant years, the Company has received 
unqualified opinions from its independent auditing firm, Ernst & Young. The 
following is a summary of the relevant comments: 
 
Consolidation Policy 
 
     The SEC staff's comment involves three joint venture investments totaling 
approximately $1.8 million as of December 31, 2003. The total gross assets of 
the joint ventures on a combined basis were approximately $8.6 million at 
December 31, 2003. The Company was asked to supplementally provide the SEC staff 
with its analysis that accounting policies, which result in the consolidation of 
the joint ventures, would not materially impact its consolidated financial 
statements. The Company believes that consolidating the joint ventures would 
have no material 
 



 
 
impact on reported net income or stockholders' equity. In addition, no line item 
in its results of operations or statement of financial position would be 
materially impacted. 
 
Accounting for Homes Sales 
 
     The staff's comment involves the accounting for new home sales. The Company 
applies Accounting Research Bulletin No. 43 in accounting for inventory and has 
done so consistently since its initial public offering. The staff has inquired 
as to the application of Statement of Financial Accounting Standards ("SFAS") 66 
- - Accounting for Sales of Real Estate ("SFAS 66"). Under SFAS 66, the sale of 
property improvements subject to an underlying lease may result in the two 
transactions being treated as one transaction in the financial statements. Under 
this policy, a portion of the profit on the sale of the home would be deferred 
and amortized over the expected length of the underlying lease. The primary 
issue that determines the applicable accounting pronouncement is whether 
manufactured homes are considered permanent improvements to real estate. The 
Company believes that manufactured homes are personal property owned by third 
parties that can be and are removed from sites throughout the industry. The 
Company believes examples of property improvements for purposes of SFAS 66 
include power plants, manufacturing facilities and office buildings. At this 
time, the Company cannot quantify the impact on its results of operation or 
financial condition. If SFAS 66 is applied, the principal impact will be the 
deferral of a portion of current period gross profits offset by the recognition 
of prior year gross profits that had been previously deferred. For the years 
ended December 31, 2003 and December 31, 2004 the Company recorded gross profits 
of approximately $4.4 million and approximately $5.3 million, respectively. The 
Company does not believe there will be any material impact on its funds from 
operations calculated in accordance with the National Association of Real Estate 
Investment Trusts since the deferrals and amortization under SFAS 66 would be 
inherently related to real estate improvements. 
 
Rent Control Initiatives 
 
     The Company has been an owner of assets in California that have been 
subject to various rent control ordinances. As the disparity between the value 
of rent received under rent control widened in comparison to the rent which 
would reflect the value of the real estate, it became incumbent on management to 
initiate investments designed to realize these substantial economic benefits. 
The details of these initiatives have been disclosed in the Company's filings 
since 2001. The Company's initiatives included a decision to ultimately close 
certain properties if they remained subject to the then existing rent control 
ordinances; however, in one instance, the Company entered into a settlement 
agreement involving leases in excess of 30 years which 
 
 



 
 
allowed increases to market rents on turnover. The Company has realized 
substantial benefits from these initiatives and expects to receive substantial 
benefits in future years. 
 
     The Company has capitalized and depreciated the cost of these initiatives 
in accordance with SFAS No. 67 - Accounting for Costs and Initial Rental 
Operations of Real Estate Projects ("SFAS 67"), subject to an impairment test 
based on the incremental current and expected increase in cash flow of the 
applicable property. The SEC comment questions the application of SFAS 67 and 
whether the economic benefits the Company expected to receive as a result of the 
initiatives were probable and measurable. At this time the Company is not sure 
what the impact of the resolution of this comment will have on its results of 
operations or its financial position. The Company believes such application was 
and is appropriate; however, the Company believes one possible resolution may 
result in these costs being expensed as incurred. For the years ended December 
31, 2003 and December 31, 2004, assuming these costs were expensed as incurred, 
net income would be reduced by approximately $1.8 million and approximately $1.9 
million respectively, or approximately $0.08 and approximately $0.08 per fully 
diluted share, respectively, and net income in 2005 and subsequent periods would 
increase due to the absence of future depreciation, amortization or write-off of 
these capitalized costs. 
 
Form 8-K 
 
     The SEC staff has requested supplemental information regarding the 
Company's determination that its acquisition of 57 properties from Thousand 
Trails, Inc. did not meet certain significance tests. The Company does not 
believe that the purchase would be considered significant under SEC 
publications. 
 
     The Company appreciates the SEC staff's efforts to assist us in our 
compliance with applicable disclosure requirements and enhance the overall 
disclosure in our required filings. The resolution of the remaining comments 
have no material impact on the underlying operations of our business and the 
decisions we expect to make regarding joint ventures, home sale operations, or 
rent control initiatives. The comments only relate to how such decisions and 
related transactions will be presented in the Company's filings. 
 
Guidance for 2005 
 
     The Company believes that the operating conditions underlying its guidance 
for 2005 remain unchanged; however, the resolution of the accounting principle 
to be applied to its rent 
 



 
 
control initiatives could result in costs associated with these efforts being 
expensed as incurred. In this connection, the United States Supreme Court heard 
oral arguments in mid-February on a property rights issue more fully discussed 
in the Company's Form 10-Q for the quarter and nine months ended September 30, 
2004. A ruling on claims the Company made against one municipality including for 
breach of contract, unconstitutional ordinance and park closure, is pending. The 
judge in that case has indicated a desire to review the United States Supreme 
Court ruling before issuing his ruling. The ruling in the Company's case may 
impact the timing and/or amount of costs incurred in 2005. 
 
     The forward-looking statements contained in this news release are subject 
to certain risks and uncertainties including, but not limited to, the Company's 
ability to maintain rental rates and occupancy with respect to properties 
currently owned or pending acquisitions; the Company's assumptions about rental 
and home sales markets; the completion of pending acquisitions and timing with 
respect thereto; the effect of interest rates as well as other risks indicated 
from time to time in the Company's filings with the Securities and Exchange 
Commission. The Company assumes no obligation to update or supplement 
forward-looking statements that become untrue because of subsequent events. 
 
     Equity LifeStyle Properties, Inc. owns or has an interest in 275 quality 
communities in 25 states and British Columbia consisting of 101,232 sites. The 
Company is a self-administered, self-managed, real estate investment trust 
(REIT) with headquarters in Chicago. 
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